Michigan ADA Steering Committee

Meeting Minutes – October 20, 2009
Lansing, Michigan

Present: Curt Hansen, Linda Potter, Cheryl Mattson, Bill Milzarski, Tony Wong, Lucia Rios, Dan Cooper, Amy Maes (by phone), Paul Ecklund (by phone), Shawnese Laury-Johnson (by phone), Anel Gonzalez (by phone)
Absent: Dick Baker, Diane Corrigan-Calley, Linda Williams, Duncan Wyeth

Guest: Samantha Pena, Disability Network/Lakeshore intern
Welcome and Introduction

Approval of Minutes

The minutes were approved.

Regional Report
Anel Gonzalez gave the DBTAC Regional Report:
The transcript and audio recording of September ADA Audio Conference program regarding serving students with Autism Spectrum Disorder and emerging groups within Post Secondary Education is available on the www.ada-audio.org website. 

The October session will feature Sharon Rennert, EEOC discussing the Proposed Rules for the ADA Amendments Act of 2008.  This session is scheduled for October 20 at 2-3:30 PM EST.  More information is available on the website.

The 2009-2010 ADA Audio Conference schedule has been posted to the www.ada-audio.org website.  Additional information is being added regularly to update session descriptions, speakers, etc.   There will be several sessions coordinated by various DBTACs across the country in 2009-2010.  They will continue to make five lines available to each State Affiliate (Steering Committee) each month at no charge in the new fiscal year.  States need to include how they plan to use those “free” sessions in their funding proposals.

The 2009-2010 Legal Webinar Series schedule will be posted to the www.ada-audio.org website within the next week.   There will be six sessions offered in the new fiscal year.  The 1st session is scheduled for December 2 on Employer Defenses under the ADA.  Other topics include Lower Court Interpretations of Supreme Court Cases Not Impacted by the ADAAA, Reasonable Accommodation Legal Update, Invisible Disabilities, EEOC Process and Litigation under the ADAAA.  An additional development in this program is that they will begin offering the webinar series free of charge.

The 2009-2010 schedule for the Accessible Technology Webinar series has been posted to the www.ada-audio.org website.   This program will also be offered at no charge beginning with this fiscal year.  A total of six session addressing a variety of topics will be offered.

The revisions to Title II and Title III regulations remain on hold based on actions taken by the Obama Administration.   The U.S. DOJ was asked to pull the document from OMB and “review” and “rework” in several areas, specifically safe harbors, visual alarms, service animals and large venue seating policy.   Other issues were also raised by the administration in response to special interest group feedback.   It is anticipated that DOJ will not go back out for public comment again which should speed up the process, but they are anticipating that the revisions to Title II and III will not be published as “final” until late in 2009.  One possible scenario is that DOJ will issue the revisions to ADAAG in one publication as final rule and follow that up with the revisions to the other parts of the regulations at a later date.  

The EEOC Released the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking for the ADAAA on September 23.  There will be a 60 day comment period which ends on November 23.   

The collaboration between the DBTACs and the US Access Board is moving forward.   We have registered a new URL:  www.accessibilityonline.org and are finalizing the website that will be used to promote/register and archive these programs.  The programs will be offered free of charge, but there will be a fee associated with any requests for CEU’s (AIA, etc.).  The schedule will be posted shortly and we will announce when the page goes public for registration.  The 1st session is scheduled for November and will be offered monthly thereafter.

The Great Lakes Center is working coordinate our six states response to the campaign to get 2010 local and state governments to recommit to the full implementation of the ADA before the 20th Anniversary of the ADA.   Allison Stoner from our office has been in communication with the States to compare mailing lists, organizations, etc. that will be used to promote this program.  We will be working with each state to determine how we will get information out about this program (i.e. will the state take the lead or do they want our office to do it).   Thank you for your response to date and we look forward to doing more on this project in the upcoming months.     

The Great Lakes DBTAC is collaborating with the Indiana Institute on Disability to implement a region wide survey that replicates the “ADA Report Card” project undertaken in Indiana over the past several years.   We hope to use this program to promote the 2010 in 2010 program and get some information about ADA compliance and perceptions of compliance from across our region.  The details are still under development but more information will be forthcoming.

Details of additional funding to be made available in support of 20th Anniversary Activities within the states will be sent out sometime in October.  Funds must be used to support activities that will have a statewide impact and priority will be given to projects that demonstrate a collaborative effort with other organizations.

The ADA Legal Database has a new URL: www.adacaselaw.org.   Final touches on colors, editing of text, etc. is nearly complete.   Individuals can visit the site and provide us feedback on the search process before we go “public” and promote the site to the general public.  Your feedback is welcome and we hope you will find it to be a valuable resource.

Announcements

The Michigan Department of Management and Budget (DMB) is installing a new security system in all Lansing state-owned buildings and there are several areas of concern regarding the accessibility of the new system.  Robin Jones, along with others, met with DMB's staff to address these accessibility concerns. (Cheryl)
The Division on Deaf and Hard of Hearing suspended the Michigan interpreter licensure testing last year as part of promulgating rules and regulations for the revised 2007 interpreter act.  The state is leasing the test from Texas and will restart testing Michigan interpreters at the end of October. (Cheryl)
Michigan Youth Leadership Forum applications are now available.  They are being mailed out and can also be found on the website.  They are aiming for 30 students this year.  Staff is available to make presentations to groups. (Bill)
Bill announced that this was his last meeting, as he has reenlisted in the military.  Curt thanked Bill for all he has done for the committee.

Tony is serving on the Social Security Region V work incentive group.  They are working to change regulations regarding the application process.  While incarcerated prisoners are able to apply for benefits six months prior to release, young adults with disabilities must wait until the month they become 18 to apply.  That means it can take three months or more for young adults with disabilities to receive benefits.
CMH services are being cut, so spend downs are no longer being met by the system.  This is causing some people who are working to no longer want to work.  (Tony)
There is an attempt to amend Freedom to Work Medicaid so people can do FTW instead of spend-down. (Tony)
Membership
Curt discussed the status of members who we have not seen lately.  Dan said that Diane Corrigan had health issues, but he had not heard anything recently from Linda Williams.  Dan said he would contact Linda.  Lucia questioned what we can offer to potential members from businesses.
Budget

Dan provided the budget numbers though August for 2008-09 and the estimated budget for 2009-10.
Please think about how the committee can spend funds that may become available for the anniversary of the ADA in 2010.

Old and New Business

The direction of the committee was discussed, including what additionally we can offer.  Suggestions included creating a presentation that members can do.
Tony discussed Project Search and questioned what model could work with smaller employers.  He will contact Jill Gerrie, the state coordinator, to see if she is available to speak at the next meeting in January.
Next Meeting

The next quarterly meeting will be held at the MPAS office in Lansing at 11:00 AM on Tuesday, January 19, 2010.
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